
Money for Wokingham and West Berkshire
Councils

I had a meeting with the new Local government Minister yesterday, Rishi
Sunak.

I explained the poor deal both Councils received when social care funding was
reorganised, and asked that DCLG and the Health department considered it
again as part of their current review of social care finance. The Minister
reminded me that the Councils should respond to the current consultation
which ends in March, and was aware of the way the Councils lost out through
the 2014 Care Act changes.

I also raised the issue of negative rate support grant, where the Minister
again said he was well aware of the difficulties. I have lobbied for no move
into negative grant, as our Councils have similar needs to Councils that
remain in receipt of grant.

The Minister reminded me that we are part of the Business rates retention
pilot which should offer more money. I pointed out that we would want that to
continue after the pilot year.
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